Minutes for the Wakulla Soil and Water Conservation District Supervisors Meeting held
on Thurs, January 9, 2020 at Room 2 at the Wakulla County Extension Office

The meeting was called to order at 5pm by Larry Goolsby, Also present were supervisors
Wayne Cooper and Cal Jamison, Guests included Barron Riddle, FDAC, Steve Tullar,
NRCS and Rachel Pienta, Wakulla 4H Coordinator.

A check in the amount of $200 was presented to Rachel as a District contribution to the
4H scholarship fund. Wakulla News editor, Bill Snowden, who was on hand for another
event took a photo of the presentation for publication the paper following week.

Approval of the December 12, 2019 Meeting Minutes: Moved by Wayne and 2" by
Larry with a Unanimous vote.

Financial Report was unavailable due to lack of bank statement.
Old Business:
Woodville Fish Farm Discussion: No action taken.

Computer Purchase Discussion: The need has arisen for the District to maintain a bank
debit card for the purposes of paying the Microsoft software annual charges and other
charges associated any purchases, other annual fees and charges necessary in the normal
course of doing District business. A motion to authorize Cal Jamison acquire a debit card
associated with our bank account and the Reimbursement for the District computer
purchase charges to Linda Leimbach to be made upon receipt was made by Larry and 2"
by Wayne. It passed unanimously.

Linda Keays, recently hired District part time clerk has declined the position due to other
obligations. The clerical search will continue.

New Business:
Discussion of being an IFAS sponsor was presented by Larry. It was moved by Wayne
and 2" by Cal to become an IFAS Bronze Sponsor for a $100.00 donation. It passed

unanimously.

Steve presented information on current outreach program at Tall Timbers Research
Station scheduled for January 25™. Other Wakulla updates were presented.

Barron reported on producer alliance safety and info on nitrogen use by hemp and other
crops.

The meeting adjourned at 6:10pm.






